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LINDA PHIPPS                       PRESIDENTS MESSAGE                     

It's time for our Sweet Taste of Liberty bake sale. Please make your 

best cookies, candies, cakes and breads, wrap them up, and bring 

them to our December meeting. Baked goods make very nice hostess 

gifts during the holidays. Homemade is always a treat. Call me with 

any questions. Gail DeMario 

My Dear Republican Lovelies,  
Every year we anguish over what to put into the Christmas Stockings or what little  
extra items we can give for Hanukkah.  This year we are all in luck!  
We will have a table of inexpensive, fun items at our meeting on December 8th.  ALL 
THE PROCEEDS WILL GO TO THE THOMAS PAINE SCHOLARSHIP FUND.  Please come 
and fill those stockings and supplement your gifts for family and friends. DONATE TO A 
WONDERFUL CAUSE, " STOCKING STUFFERS AND CHACHKIES FOR SCHOLARS". 
 
SEE YOU THERE. Stacey Conti 

Hears to all WHRWF members who worked so hard and so many hours to get our            

Conservative President, and elected officials elected; well done!                                                                                 

Our December meeting/Celebration will feature the installation of our new officers, a 

lovely lunch, some shopping, music by Jeff Lass (bring your caroling voice), and time to 

chat and enjoy friendships.                                                                                                  

Thank you for supporting me as your 1st VP. I have loved 

every minute.  

Blessed and Loving Christmas and Hanukkah                                                       

Long Live the Sisterhood! 

                                                                                                                                        

This is the season which engages the whole world in a                 

conspiracy of love.  

-- Hamilton Wright Mabie 

WELL DONE 

DEPLORABLES ! 

Serving as President of the Woodland Hills Republican Women’s Club has 

been a wonderful and rewarding experience. What a pleasure to become 

better acquainted with all of you and to create lasting friendships with like-

minded women. My executive committee and committee chairs excelled in 

their performance of duties, meeting the highest standards and earning top 

notch awards for our club. Our greatest achievement this term is putting Re-

publicans back on top in the White House, Senate and Congress. Our country 

is in good hands.  

Thank you for allowing me to serve. 

                                                       With love,                                                                                                                                                                                            

L                                            Linda Phipps, President  

                                            Woodland Hills Republican Women Federated 

mailto:neisenhart@att.net
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                                 “EACH ONE REACH ONE”            

Nancy Eisenhart                                                               2nd  VP MEMBERSHIP 

                                      December  Vendors                                                                         

Marie Robinson                                                                          4th VP WAYS & MEANS                     

Connie Currin                                                                   3rd VP  CAMPAIGN/PRECINCT 

Thank you, dear WHRWF Members and Associates, for making my service as your Vice President, Membership, for the last two 
years rewarding and a pure joy.  We reached great heights and were recognized for such by the Federation.  You brought in      
dozens and dozens of new members and in doing so have helped spread the word about our wonderful club and the Federation 
itself.   
Congratulations to those of you who joined in 2016 – your memory will always be that you JOINED THE FEDERATION IN THE YEAR 
DONALD J. TRUMP WAS ELECTED PRESIDENT.  What an honor!  
TRUMP YEAR 2017  
A new exciting year is before us.  Over half of our members have already renewed their membership.  Have you?  If I receive your 
dues before our Baskets for Deplorables Drawing at the December 8 meeting, your name will be entered to win one of three 
beautiful Holiday Food baskets, plus an array of smaller goodies.  This year, if your name is drawn for one of the Big Three Baskets 
for Deplorables, you do not have to be present at the December meeting – we will get it to you.  You 
do need to be present, however, for the smaller items.  It only makes sense (smile).   
Membership reins are being turned over to Marie Robinson, whom you all know so well, as she served 
as Ways and Means Vice President for the last two (or more?) years.  If everyone would only renew as 
soon as possible, she could start the year with a clean slate and pour all her considerable energy into 
recruiting new members. She can’t do it without your help!  We accept credit cards, checks and cash! 
Mail, in person, text, or Reindeer.  Love you all so much, Nancy  

Are we having fun or what?  We won!!  It was so much fun celebrating together at our 

November meeting.  For our December meeting we will have a delicious special lunch 

and special holiday music.  Plan to shop at our bake sale.  Contact Gail Demario at 818-

704-5535 if you would like to contribute your most famous baked goodies.  We are also 

having a stocking stuffer sale.  You will go home feeling like you have some great gifts, 

stocking stuffers, and desserts for your holiday guests.  See you on the 8th! 

Too Close to Call 
There are still two elections- one in the Assembly and one in the Senate- that are still too close to call. Unfortunately, the Demo-
crat supermajority was already won back with Assemblyman Eric Linder (R) narrowly losing to newcomer Sabrina Cervantes (D) in 
Riverside County. The Assembly Democrats now control 54 seats, over 2/3rds, giving them a supermajority there for the second 
time in four years. And one race in the Assembly still has not been called. Assemblywoman Young Kim (R) is running behind former 
Assemblywoman Sharon Quick-Silva (D) in Orange County. The news from the Senate isn’t much better. The Democrat supermajor-
ity comes down to one race that is still undecided- Assemblywoman Ling Ling Chang (R) barely leads newcomer Josh Newman (D) 
in the 29th Senate District. Assemblywoman Chang has a two-percentage point lead over Newman, so hopefully that holds, be-
cause the Senate supermajority hinges on it. While Republicans across the nation relish in their big wins, we here in California need 
to reevaluate our game plan. The Democrats led fundraising in the top ten state races to the tune of $21 million to our $8 million. 
While Republicans had some legislative gains two year ago, we have some work to do before next election cycle. Every Republican 
Women's Club should be asking themselves, what can WE do to take back our state? 

https://col129.mail.live.com/mail/
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LAUGHING ALL THE WAY                                                                                                         

AMERICANISM                                                                             GAIL DEMARIO 

 

Subject: Canada to build Wall 
News Update from Canada 
The flood of Trump-fearing American liberals sneaking across the 
border into Canada has intensified in the past week. The Republi-
can presidential campaign is prompting an exodus among left-
leaning Americans who fear they'll soon be required to hunt, pray, 
pay taxes, and live according to the Constitution. 
Canadian border residents say it's not uncommon to see dozens of 
sociology professors, liberal arts majors, global-warming activists, 
and "green" energy proponents crossing their fields at night. 
"I went out to milk the cows the other day, and there was a Holly-
wood producer huddled in the barn," said southern Manitoba 
farmer Red Greenfield, whose acreage borders North Dakota.  "He 
was cold, exhausted and hungry, and begged me for a latte and 
some free-range chicken.  When I said I didn't have any, he left 
before I even got a chance to show him my screenplay, eh?" 
In an effort to stop the illegal aliens, Greenfield erected higher 
fences, but the liberals scaled them. He then installed loudspeakers 
that blared Rush Limbaugh across the fields, but they just stuck 
their fingers in their ears and kept coming. Officials are particularly 
concerned about smugglers who meet liberals just south of the 
border, pack them into electric cars, and drive them across the 
border, where they are simply left to fend for themselves after the 
battery dies. 
"A lot of these people are not prepared for our rugged conditions," 
an Alberta border patrolman said. "I found one carload without a 
single bottle of Perrier water, or any quinoa with shrimp and aru-
gula. All they had was a nice little Napa Valley cabernet and some 

kale chips. 
When liberals are caught, they're sent back across the border, 
often wailing that they fear persecution from Trump high-hairers. 
Rumors are circulating about plans being made to build re-
education camps where liberals will be forced to drink domestic 
beer, study the Constitution, and find jobs that actually contribute 
to the economy. 
In recent days, liberals have turned to ingenious ways of crossing 
the border. Some have been disguised as senior citizens taking a 
bus trip to buy cheap Canadian prescription drugs. After catching a 
half-dozen young vegans in blue-hair wig disguises, Canadian immi-
gration authorities began stopping buses and quizzing the sup-
posed senior citizens about Perry Como and Rosemary Clooney to 
prove that they were alive in the '50s. 
"If they can't identify the accordion player on The Lawrence Welk 
Show, we become very suspicious about their age," an official said. 
Canadian citizens have complained that the illegal immigrants are 
creating an organic-broccoli shortage, are buying up all the Barbara 
Streisand CD's, and are overloading the internet while downloading 
jazzercise apps to their cell phones. 
"I really feel sorry for American liberals, but 
the Canadian economy just can't support 
them," an Ottawa resident said.  "After all, 
how many art-history majors does one 
country need?" 
  

Kansas Secretary of State Kris Kobach is 
known for playing a key role in drafting tough 
immigration laws, Seems he's got the Presi-
dent-elect's ear.  

 Donald Trump is already pushing forward 

on keeping his promises on immigration. 
The construction of the border wall be-
tween U.S. and Mexico could come soon-
er than most think.  

 Media speculation reports that Kris Ko-

bach, Kansas Secretary of State is key 
player in Trump's transition team. He is 
known for helping to write strict immigra-
tion laws in Arizona.  

 It is believed that there are also talks 

about reinstating a registry for immi-

grants coming in from Muslim countries. 

 The relationship between Kobach and 

Trump seems to go back to the campaign 
trail. All points to a presidential candidate 
preparing to act on immigration fast.  

 Official word from the Trump administra-

tive team has not gone out confirming 
any of the media talk regarding                     
Kobach's role.  

There are 11 million undocumented (illegal) 
immigrants currently in the United States. 
Sanctuary cities have already announced 
they will revolt against Trump's plans. 

 During the campaign trail Trump consist-

ently pointed to a connection between illegal 
immigration and crime, also the open door for 
possible terrorists.  

 Kobach helped draft  the National Securi-

ty Entry-Exit Registration System, while serving 
in Republican President George W. Bush's 
Department of Justice after the Sept. 11, 
2001.  

 In 2010, he helped draft an Arizona law 

that required state and local officials to check 
the immigration status of individuals stopped 
by police.  

Reuters copy / TRUNEWS highlights.  

 

 

Christmas and Hanukkah fall on the same day this year, so we're planning a big sparkly treed, latke (potato pancakes) filled 

celebration. Like so many families in our beautiful country, we are a happy mix of Christians and Jews. 

This year will be extra special because we can celebrate a stunning and well deserved victory in the election.  We will toast 

President elect Trump and RNC chair Reince Priebus and wish a Merry Christmas to those men and women, both local and 

across the country who worked so hard to achieve this victory. 

May you all have a Merry Christmas. and a Happy Hannukah, and God Bless Us Every One. 

http://www.trunews.com/article/sanctuary-mayors-revolt-against-trump-immigration-reform
http://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-trump-immigration-idUSKBN13B05C
http://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-trump-immigration-idUSKBN13B05C
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Mike Pence and his wife Karen have three children and reside in Columbus, Indi-
ana. The Pence family lives in Arlington, Virginia, while Congress is in session. 
Mike describes himself as "a Christian, a conservative and a Republican, in that 
order." 
Congressman Pence was elected to Congress in November 2000 and was re-
elected to represent the Sixth Congressional District, encompassing much of the 
eastern half of Indiana, for a fifth term in 2008. In November of 2008, he was 
elected to serve as Chairman of the House Republican Conference. Mike Pence 
was born in Columbus, Indiana, graduated from Hanover College in 1981 and 
earned his Doctorate in Jurisprudence from Indiana University School of Law in 
1986. In 1992, Pence started a career in radio broadcasting and, two years later, 

Network Indiana syndicated his show statewide. The Mike Pence Show aired weekdays on 18 radio stations. Pence also hosted a 
Sunday morning political television show in Indianapolis from 1995 to 1999. 
 
Mike Pence’s wife is Karen Pence, whom he married in 1985. Karen worked as a school teacher for 25 years. She studied Elemen-
tary Education at Butler University, and as the first lady of Indiana, she made education one of her priorities; she frequently travels 
the state and visits schools. She also founded the Indiana First Lady’s Charitable Foundation with the goal of supporting youths 
and families around the state. 

Pence’s oldest son is Michael Pence, who attended Purdue University in Indiana and studied to be a pi-
lot. After graduating from Purdue, Pence decided to join the Marines, and in 2015 he became a second 
lieutenant.  

Mike Pence’s daughter is Charlotte Pence, who studied Digital Cinema and English at DePaul University, 
graduating in 2016. She created several documentaries during her time at the school. Charlotte has 
worked as a freelance producer for WFYI, a media company in Indianapolis, Indiana. During her time at 
WFYI, she worked on the documentary Fleeced, a film about elderly people being targeted by scam com-
panies. The documentary went on to win an Emmy award that year. Pence is also an excellent writer, 
having published essays on websites like Thought Catalog. One from 2014 discusses her feeling of being 
looked down upon by young people her age because she believes in God. 

His youngest daughter, Audrey Pence, describes herself as socially liberal. Politically, she said 
she is independent and voted split-ticket during the first election in which she could partici-
pate. However, her father does not scorn her for not seeing eye-to-eye with him. Rather, 
Audrey says that the governor is proud that she was able to form her own beliefs. “Probably 
the person I get the most respect from is my dad on that 
and he has always…he tells me so many times, ‘I am 
proud of you for having your own opinions and looking 
into things,'” Audrey said.  

 
 

MIKE PENCE, AMERICA’S NEW VICE PRESIDENT- ELECT AND FAMILY 

(From left to right)   ERIC, 31, Lara Yunaska,  DONALD J. TRUMP, 70, 
MELANIA, 45 Born in Slovenia, married Donald in 2005, BARRON, 
10, DONALD JR, 37 is married, with five kids, to Vanessa Haydon, 
IVANKA, 33 Spouse: Jared Kushner Children: Arabella Rose Kushner 
(Daughter) · Theodore James Kushner (Son) · Joseph Frederick Kush-
ner (Son), TIFFANY, 22  

PRESIDENT-ELECT DONALD J.TRUMP AND THE FIRST FAMILY OF                    

THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

http://thoughtcatalog.com/charlotte-pence/2014/07/believing-in-god-and-other-21st-century-burdens/
https://www.bing.com/search?q=jared+kushner&filters=ufn%3a%22jared+kushner%22+sid%3a%2291dc7d11-4519-a593-30c1-a1f5a876d92c%22&FORM=SNAPST
https://www.bing.com/search?q=arabella+rose+kushner&filters=ufn%3a%22arabella+rose+kushner%22+sid%3a%222a0c0dbd-8984-47e7-8c73-217c7bc6b05d%22+catguid%3a%22f5ba7213-3a42-7ea0-2c6c-66e12c713648_2e510106%22+segment%3a%22generic.carousel%22&FORM=SNAPST
https://www.bing.com/search?q=theodore+james+kushner&filters=ufn%3a%22theodore+james+kushner%22+sid%3a%2238cc9a36-b7e6-4442-a0c3-640d3eafe1cd%22+catguid%3a%22f5ba7213-3a42-7ea0-2c6c-66e12c713648_2e510106%22+segment%3a%22generic.carousel%22&FORM=SNAPST
https://www.bing.com/search?q=joseph+frederick+kushner&filters=ufn%3a%22joseph+frederick+kushner%22+sid%3a%22dfb4ad1c-555f-4b74-b8f7-43fa8a50e6fb%22+catguid%3a%22f5ba7213-3a42-7ea0-2c6c-66e12c713648_2e510106%22+segment%3a%22generic.carousel%22&FORM=SNAPST
https://www.bing.com/search?q=joseph+frederick+kushner&filters=ufn%3a%22joseph+frederick+kushner%22+sid%3a%22dfb4ad1c-555f-4b74-b8f7-43fa8a50e6fb%22+catguid%3a%22f5ba7213-3a42-7ea0-2c6c-66e12c713648_2e510106%22+segment%3a%22generic.carousel%22&FORM=SNAPST
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Posted: 11/03/16, 
When does a good thing become too much of a good thing? 
It’s certainly a good thing that the housing market has recovered from the horrific crash that triggered the Great Recession. It’s 
good to see new housing development underway in the San Fernando Valley, both for the construction jobs it provides and for the 
welcome addition to the housing inventory in a tight market. 
But the development now underway in the Warner Center area of Woodland Hills and Canoga Park is concerning and raises ques-
tions about how well Los Angeles city officials have evaluated the impact on the community of building thousands of new apart-
ments on sites that previously were commercial or industrial buildings. 
Westfield just announced plans to build 1,400 apartments plus two hotels, office towers, and a 15,000-seat sports arena on the 
site of the Promenade mall. This week, Montage Development announced a 150-unit apartment complex with 8,000 square feet 
of retail on the Canoga Park site of the closed Sierra’s restaurant. 
Other developers plan to build 600 apartments on the Victory Boulevard site of Catalina Yachts, 300 apartments on the Topanga 
Canyon Boulevard site of the Broadway Shoe Warehouse, 335 apartments in place of the Woodland Hills Post Office and nearly 
400 apartments on the Oxnard Street site that formerly was home to the Daily News. 
Then there’s United Technologies Corp.’s proposed “urban village” on the former Rocketdyne site, which the company says will 
include 4,000 units of housing. 
What some are calling the Manhattanization of the West Valley was enabled by a planning document most Valley residents proba-
bly have never heard of: the Warner Center 2035 Plan. Passed by the City Council in 2013, it provides for increased density from 
about 8,000 residential units to over 26,000 in the 1.5-square-mile area from the 101 Freeway to Vanowen Street between Topan-
ga Canyon Boulevard and DeSoto Avenue. 
City officials should make a serious study of the traffic and parking impacts of all of these proposed projects together. Realistic 
projections, not rosy scenarios about future transit, are needed before West Valley residents are forced into permanent urban 
gridlock by a planning document that was never on the ballot.            
                                                                                                                                                                       Article submitted by Louise Benson 

A group of left-wing Californians, frustrated with the recent 
election of Donald J. Trump as the 45th President of the United 
States, has filed an application to put a secession referendum 
— “Calexit” — on the 2018 ballot. 
The East Bay Times reports that the group, called Yes California, 
intends to circumvent the U.S. Congress: A “yes” vote would 
trigger a special election the following March in which residents 
would decide if “California should become a free, sovereign and 
independent country.” 

Another “yes” vote would require the governor of the newly 
minted “Republic of California” to apply to the United Nations 
for membership.                                                                                                                              
California has been moving in the opposite direction, politically, 
from the rest of the country for several years. As former Assem-
blyman Tim Donnelly noted earlier this week at Breitbart News, 
looking back on the recent election: “While blue states like Wis-

consin, Pennsylvania, and Michigan turned red for Trump, Cali-
fornia turned a deeper shade of blue.”While some expect Cali-
fornia’s left-wing policies to radiate outward to the rest of the 
country — especially if there is an “amnesty” for illegal immi-
grants — others have given up hope, given Trump’s victory, and 
simply wish to secede, taking the nation’s most populous state 
and the world’s sixth-largest economy out of the Union.                    
Gov. Jerry Brown has even joked about the idea. In March, he 
told a union gathering: “If Trump were ever elected, we’d have 
to build a wall around California to defend ourselves from the 
rest of this country.” 

Proponents of secession will need 585, 407 valid signatures for 
their referendum to qualify for the 2018 ballot. An effort to split 
the state into six separate states failed to qualify in 2016 for lack 
of signatures. Joel B. Pollak is Senior Editor-at-Large at Breitbart 
News 

SACRAMENTO, Calif. — Supporters of a plan for California to secede 
from the union took their first formal step Monday morning, sub-
mitting a proposed ballot measure to the state attorney general's 
office in the hopes of a statewide vote as soon as 2018. 
Marcus Ruiz Evans, the vice president and co-founder of Yes Califor-
nia, said his group had been planning to wait for a later election, 
but the presidential election of Donald Trump sped up the timeline. 
"We're doing it now because of all of the overwhelming attention," 
Evans said. 
The Yes California group has been around for more than two years, 
Evans said. It is based around California taxpayers paying more 
money to the federal government than the state receives in spend-
ing, that Californians are culturally different from the rest of the 
country, and that national media and organizations routinely criti-
cize Californians for being out of step with the rest of the U.S. 
The attorney general's office will give the ballot measure a title and 

summary, and Evans said he hopes to begin collecting signatures to 
get it on the ballot in the spring. Qualifying ballot measures typically 
requires significant resources to pay signature gatherers, and Yes 
California doesn't have major financial backing. But Evans said 
13,000 people have volunteered to collect signatures. 
"This is real," Evans said. "We treat it seriously." 
Various groups have made noise about California forming its own 
country in the wake of Trump's election this month, most promi-
nently Silicon Valley financier Shervin Pishevar. But similar pro-
posals have dotted the state's political landscape for years. Yes Cali-
fornia has tried and failed previously, and Silicon Valley venture 
capitalist Tim Draper was not able to get a proposal to split Califor-
nia into six states onto the 2016 ballot. 

http://www.eastbaytimes.com/2016/11/21/california-secessionists-unveil-independence-measure/
http://www.breitbart.com/california/2016/11/20/hillary-utopia-california/
http://www.breitbart.com/big-government/2016/03/15/jerry-brown-if-trump-wins-we-build-a-wall-around-california/
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                            Proposition 
Title 

Yes 
Votes 

% 
No 

Votes 
% 

Yes 51 
K-12 and Com-
munity College 
Facilities 

4,671,418 54.0% 3,983,338 46.0% 

Yes 52 
Medi-Cal Hospi-
tal Fee Program 

5,960,889 69.6% 2,604,423 30.4% 

No 53 
Voter Approval 
of Revenue 
Bonds 

4,074,010 48.5% 4,317,410 51.5% 

Yes 54 
Legislative Proce-
dure Require-
ments 

5,388,898 64.3% 2,992,650 35.7% 

Yes 55 
Tax Extension for 
Education and 
Healthcare 

5,360,377 62.1% 3,269,680 37.9% 

Yes 56 Cigarette Tax 5,563,574 62.9% 3,274,869 37.1% 

Yes 57 

Criminal Sen-
tences & Juvenile 
Crime Proceed-
ings 

5,511,476 63.6% 3,155,849 36.4% 

Yes 58 
English Proficien-
cy. Multilingual 
Education. 

6,257,044 72.4% 2,379,740 27.6% 

Yes 59 

Corporate Politi-
cal Spending 
Advisory Ques-
tion 

4,301,047 52.3% 3,917,656 47.7% 

No 60 
Adult Film Con-
dom Require-
ments 

3,894,706 46.1% 4,562,570 53.9% 

No 61 
State Prescrip-
tion Drug Pur-
chase Standards 

3,939,759 46.3% 4,578,190 53.7% 

No 62 
Repeal of Death 
Penalty 

3,979,047 46.1% 4,657,900 53.9% 

Yes 63 
Firearms and 
Ammunition 
Sales 

5,460,797 62.6% 3,259,122 37.4% 

Yes 64 
Marijuana Legali-
zation 

4,966,665 56.0% 3,895,060 44.0% 

No 65 
Carryout Bag 
Charges 

3,831,507 44.7% 4,747,948 55.3% 

Yes 66 
Death Penalty 
Procedure Time 
Limits 

4,217,168 50.9% 4,065,884 49.1% 

Yes 67 
Ban on Single-
use Plastic Bags 

4,482,574 52.0% 4,142,983 48.0% 

California Proposition Re-
sults 
Unlike the good news nation-

ally, California was a mixed bag of election results. We had some big 

wins and some big losses. Overwhelmingly Californians decided they 

wanted higher taxes and less public safety. The Assembly Republicans 

lost seats and the Democrats gained back a supermajority there. The 

Republican Senate Caucus still has elections that are too close to call. 

While the nation went RED, California moved a little bit further to the 

left. It is clear there is still work to be done here. We can celebrate a 

Republican in the White House, a Republican Senate and Congress, and 

then get back to work here in our state. Here are the results of the 

propositions (via sos.ca.gov): 

Legislation     

A couple of months ago, when I told General Krulak, the former 
Commandant of the Marine Corps, now the chair of the Naval 
Academy Board of Visitors, that we were having General Mattis 
speak this evening, he said, “Let me tell you a Jim Mattis story.” 
  
General Krulak said, when he was Commandant of the Marine 
Corps, every year, starting about a week before Christmas, he 
and his wife would bake hundreds and hundreds and hundreds 
of Christmas cookies. They would package them in small bun-
dles. 
 
Then on Christmas day, he would load his vehicle. At about 4 
a.m., General Krulak would drive himself to every Marine guard 
post in the Washington-Annapolis-Baltimore area and deliver a 
small package of Christmas cookies to whatever Marines were 
pulling guard duty that day. He said that one year, he had gone 
down to Quantico as one of his stops to deliver Christmas cook-
ies to the Marines on guard duty. He went to the command 
center and gave a package to the lance corporal who was on 
duty. 
 
He asked, “Who’s the officer of the day?” The lance corporal 
said, “Sir, it’s Brigadier General Mattis.” 
  
And General Krulak said, “No, no, no. I know who General 
Mattis is. I mean, who’s the officer of the day today, Christmas 
day?” 
  
The lance corporal, feeling a little anxious, said, “Sir, it is Briga-
dier General Mattis.” 
 
General Krulak said that, about that time, he spotted in the back 
room a cot, or a daybed. He said, “No, Lance Corporal. Who 
slept in that bed last night?” 
  
The lance corporal said, “Sir, it was Brigadier General Mattis.” 
 
About that time, General Krulak said that General Mattis came 
in, in a duty uniform with a sword, and General Krulak said, 
“Jim, what are you doing here on Christmas day? Why do you 
have duty?” General Mattis told him that the young officer who 
was scheduled to have duty on Christmas day had a family, and 
General Mattis decided it was better for the young officer to 
spend Christmas Day with his family, and so he chose to have 
duty on Christmas Day. 
 
General Krulak said, “That’s the kind of officer that Jim Mattis 
is.” 
 
The story above was told by Dr. Albert C. Pierce, the Director of 
the Center for the Study of Professional Military Ethics at The 
United States Naval Academy. He was introducing General 
James Mattis who gave a lecture on Ethical Challenges in Con-
temporary Conflict. This was taken from the transcript of that 
lecture. 

 

A General Mattis Christmas Story  
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WOODLAND HILLS REPUBLICAN WOMEN, FEDERATED    

                                 

 
RENEWAL____                       NEW MEMBER____                                                       Scholarship Donation $____________                                                     
 

 

* News and Views newsletter e-mailed.                                                                                                         Must be a registered Republican Woman 

Regular Membership $35.00   Silver Member $50.00 Support level 

E-Membership* $25.00   Gold Member $100.00 Support + VIP seating 

Student Membership* $20.00         

Husband Associate* $10.00   Associates* $15.00 Men, other RWF club 
member, non-citizen. 

Please Print:  Full Name    

Email Address 

Home / Mail Address 

City, State Zip Code 

Phone Number                                                                                Date of Birth (Mo/Day) 
Total Paid                                                          Check Enclosed  (Payable to WHRWF ) 
          Credit Card Type 

          Credit Card Number                                           Exp Date 
          Credit Card Owner 

“Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in 
elections once a year, but when you volunteer, you vote every 
day about the kind of community you want to live in”.                       
~Author Unknown 

SALUTE TO OUR TRUMP TRAIN VOLUNTEERS 

Woodland Hills Republican Women, Federated, salutes these 
women and men who volunteered on the TRUMP TRAIN in 
different specific capacities. They will be honored at the Decem-
ber, 2016 meeting: 

VOTER REGISTRATION                                                                                                    
Mary Ellen Holland, Angie D’Amico, June Rosa, Jan Edwards,  
Victoria Castillo, Connie Currin and Rozy Press 

LOS ANGELES COUNTY FAIR                                                                             
Peggy Schubert, Linda Phipps, Connie Currin 

CONCERTS IN THE PARK, ELECTION CENTRAL BOOTH                                         
Debbie and Peter Ruiz, Wendy Hall (the Button Gal), Mary Nes-
tlerode, Pat Helem, Betty Breneman, Celeste Greig, Nancy and 
Bob Eisenhart, Victoria Castillo, Karen Lampert, Linda Phipps, 
Denise Richardson, Pamela Abramovici with friend Anna Turco, 
and MaryAm Javadi for her Farsi translations.  Special Thanks to 
Canoga Park-West Hills RWF Cheryl Sullivan, Pat Hicks, and the 
Donald Trump Standup. 

TRUMP TRAIN – NEVADA                                                                           
Celeste Greig (Exceptional Leadership), Linda Phipps, Sigrid 
Jones, Nancy Eisenhart representing the entire WHRWF club. 

Christmas 

 A Christian holiday celebrated by many 
other faiths as well 

 Falls on December 25; the universally 
accepted date of birth of Jesus Christ 
 

Hanukkah 

 A Jewish holiday also known as the Festival of 
Lights 

 Held to commemorate the re-dedication of the 
Holy Temple of Jerusalem during the Maccabean  
Revolt in 168-165 B.C.  
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  BOOKS TO DONATE: Please call our  librarian, Angie  

D’Amico, for instructions on where to deliver them. 

818-344-1878 or 818-453-39821                                                                                                                                              

They are always appreciated. Thank 

you.  

Christine Macintosh is collecting your American flags 
that  are old, torn or worn out and  need to be retired  
with “dignity”.                                                                  
Christine will collect them at all of our general 
meetings.                                           Thank you 

 

Mary 
Ann 

Jacobson Dec 01 

Robert  Eisenhart Dec 05 

Judy McLaughlin Dec 08 

Victoria Wilson Dec 10 

Marie Cruz Dec 11 

Lisa Magnone Dec 12 

Wendy Hall Dec 17 

Bill  Pol Dec 18 

Cynthia Weston Dec 18 

Sigrid Jones Dec 25 

Dana Wilson Dec 26 

Joann Carlson Dec 27 

Ron Louden Dec 29 

Alice 
Zellmer-
Louden 

Dec 29 

OUR CONDOLENCES TO   

BARBARA BECKNER FOR 

THE LOSS OF HER HUSBAND 

Faith, Friendship, Patriotism, Education and  

Strength   
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                                                           DIRECTORY OF ELECTED OFFICIALS  

 

DISCLAIMER 
All views printed here with in      
News and Views is for information 
purposes only.  Nothing is to be 
considered a position or an 
endorsement by Woodland Hills 
Republican Women Federated or 
its membership. Opinions 
expressed in this publication are 
solely those of the authors and 
should not be construed as those 
of Woodland Hills Republican 
Women Federated. 

U.S. PRESIDENT  
Barack Hussein Obama (D) 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave. N.W. 
Washington D.C. 20500 
202-456-1414  
202-456-1111 Comments 
president@whitehouse.gov 
 
U.S. SENATORS 
Dianne Feinstein (D) 
331 Hart Senate Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
202-224-3841 
fax-202-228-3954 
11111 Santa Monica Blvd, #915 
Los Angeles, CA 90025 
310-914-7300 
senator@feinstein.senate.gov 
  
Barbara Boxer (D) 
112 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
202-224-3553 
fax-202 224-0454 
312 N. Spring St, #1748 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
213-894-5000 
202-224-3357 
senator@boxer.senate.gov 

U.S. HOUSE 
Kevin McCarthy  (R)               House 
Majority Leader                 United 
States House of Representatives                             
202-225-2915 
majorityleader.gov/2015 
 
25th Steve Knight  (R)                               
1023 Longworth House Office 
Building  
Washington DC 20515  
202-225-1956  
 
26th Julia Brownley (D)              
1019 Longworth HOB  
Washington DC 20515  
202-225-5811 
 
27th Judy Chu (D)                                
2423 Rayburn HOB, D.C. 20515               
202-225 5464 
 
28th Adam Schiff (D)                  
2411 Rayburn HOB, D.C. 20515            
202-225-4176 
 
 
29th Tony Cardenas(D) 
1508 Longworth HOB 
Washington, D.C 20515 
202-225-6131 
818-724-7169 
gabriela.marqueza29@  gmail.com 

30th Brad Sherman (D)  
2242 Rayburn HOB 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
202-225-5911 
5000 Van Nuys Blvd., #420 
Sherman Oaks, CA 91403 
818-501-9200 
sherman.personal@mail.house.gov 

33rd Ted Lieu (D)  
251 Artesia Blvd #320 
Redondo Beach CA 90278                           
310-318-6994 
www.senate.gov/ 

GOVERNOR 
Jerry Brown (D)  
State Capital Suite 1173 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-445-2841 
governor@governor.ca.gov 

STATE SENATE 
27SD Fran Pavley (D) 
State Capitol Room 4035 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-651-4027 
5016 N. Parkway Calabasas 
#222 
Calabasas, CA 91302 
818-876-3352 
www.sen.ca.gov/pavley  

STATE ASSEMBLY 
38AD Scott Wilk (R)  
State Capitol Room 4153 
Sacramento, CA 94249 
916-319-2038 
27441 Tourney Road.  #160 
Valencia, CA 91355 
661-286-1565 
assemblymember.wilk@assembly.
ca.gov 

39AD Raul Bocanegro (D) 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 942849 
Sacramento, CA 94249 
916-319-2039 
9300 Laurel Canyon Blvd. 1st Fl. 
Arleta, CA 91331 
818-504-3911 
assemblymember.bocanegro@ass
embly.ca.gov 

45AD Matt Dababneh (D)                                   
6150 Van Nuys Blvd #306                      
Van Nuys CA 91402                            
818-904-3840 
 
50AD Richard Bloom(D) 
State Capitol 

P.O. Box 942849 
Sacramento, CA 94249-0041 
916-319-2050 
fax- 916-319-2150 
2800 – 28th St. #150 
Santa Monica, CA 90405 
310-450-0041 
assemblyman.bloom@assembly.ca
.gov 

L.A. MAYOR 
Eric Garcetti (D)  
City Hall, 200 Main St. #303  
Los Angeles, CA 90012  
213-978-0600  
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org  
 
L.A. SUPERVISORS 
3rd Sheila Kurhl (D) 
821 Kenneth Hahn Hall                          
500 West Temple LA 90012                  
213-974-3333  
sheila@bos.lacounty.gov 
 
5th Michael Antonovich (R) 
21943 Plummer St. 
Chatsworth, CA 91311 
818-993-5170 
fax-818-993-5764 
antonovich@lacounty.gov  

L.A. CITY COUNCIL 
2nd Paul Kerkorian (D) 
6350 Laurel Canyon Blvd. #201 
North Hollywood, CA 91606 
818-755-7676 
fax-818-755-7862 
councilman.kerkorian@        
lacity.org 

3rd Bob Blumenfield (D)  
19040 Vanowen St.  
Reseda, CA 91335  
818-756-8848  
councilmember.blumenfield@  
lacity.org  
 
4th David Ryu (R) 
10116 Riverside Dr. #200 
Toluca Lake, CA  91602 
818-755-7630 
david.ryu@lacity.org  

5th Paul Koretz (D) 
15760 Ventura Blvd., #1020 
Encino, CA 91436 
818-971-3088 
fax-818-788-9210 
councilmember.koretz@lacity.org 

7th Felipe Fuentes (D)  
19040 Vanowen St.  

Reseda, CA 91335  
818-756-8848  
 
12th Mitch Englander (R)  
9207 Oakdale Avenue  
Chatsworth, CA 91311  
818-882-1212 
councilmember.Englander@lacity.
org  
 
L.A. CITY CONTROLLER 
Ron Galperin (D)  
200 N. Main, Ste. 300  
Los Angeles, CA 90012  
213-978-7200  
213-978-7211  
 
LOS ANGELES CITY ATTORNEY  
Mike Feuer (D)  
800 City Hall East  
200 North Main St.  
Los Angeles, CA 90012  
Phone: 213-978-8100  
Fax: (213) 978-8312  
 
CITY HALL 
200 N. Spring  St., Room 425 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
Phone: 213-978-3092 
Fax: (213) 978-3092 
 
 

mailto:president@whitehouse.gov
mailto:senator@feinstein.senate.gov
mailto:senator@boxer.senate.gov
mailto:gabriela.marqueza29@gmail.com
mailto:sherman.personal@mail.house.gov
http://www.house.gov/waxman
mailto:governor@governor.ca.gov
http://www.sen.ca.gov/pavley
mailto:assemblymember.wilk@assembly.ca.gov
mailto:assemblymember.wilk@assembly.ca.gov
mailto:assemblymember.bocanegro@assembly.ca.gov
mailto:assemblymember.bocanegro@assembly.ca.gov
mailto:assemblyman.bloom@assembly.ca.gov
mailto:assemblyman.bloom@assembly.ca.gov
mailto:antonovich@lacounty.gov
mailto:councilman.kerkorian@lacity.org
mailto:councilman.kerkorian@lacity.org
mailto:tom.labonge@lacity.org
mailto:councilmember.koretz@lacity.org
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MANY THANKS TO OUR LOYAL                   

NEWSLETTER ADVERTIZERS:                                                

ALICE ZELLMER-LOUDEN,                                   

KELLEY SLAUGHT,                                       

PEGGY SCHUBERT,                                           

JOANIE LOUIS,                                                 

ESPERANZA BUTLER 
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WHRWF CALENDAR OF EVENTS December 2016 

 

 

December   8th WHRWF MEETING 10:30 AM                                                                                                                     

Woodland Hills Country Club 21150 Dumetz Road,                     

Woodland Hills, 91365                                                                                                        

December 14 EX Board home of Sigrid Jones                                                                                                                                             

December 21st  First day of Winter                                                                                                                                   

December 24th Hanukkah                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

December 24th Christmas Eve                                                                                                                        

December 25th Christmas Day                                                                                                                              

December 31st New Year’s Eve       

This is my wish for you: peace of mind, prosperity through the year, happiness that multi-

plies, health for you and yours, fun around every corner, energy to chase your dreams, joy 

to fill your holidays! 

-- D.M. Dellinger 

 For more information on any of the events, dates, costs, car pooling and times,                                              

Please call President Linda Phipps  

 

 

REMEMBER                                                                   

If you make reservations for the meeting and do not 
attend you will be responsible for the $25.00 charge. 

PLEASE RSVP TODAY                                                         

Jane Leisure 818-225-0843 

WHRWF 

P.O. Box 351 

Woodland Hills, CA 91365 

My Stuff Bag 

Third Monday 

of every month. 

Westlake 

Call Jane Leisure 

818-225-0843 

  

IN GOD WE TRUST 

West Valley-Warner Center                             
Chamber of Commerce                                                                  
Government Affairs Committee – 
last Thursday of every month, 12 
noon Contact:  Ghislaine Brassine 
818-703-7181                                                                    
Valley Stars Toastmaster Club – 1st 
and 3rd Fridays, 7:30 am Con-
tact:  Lucie Volotzky 818-427-4840 


